27th Sunday in Ordinary Time                                                  October 7, 2012                                                                                                                              
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"...Let the little children come to me; do not stop them; for it is to such as these that the kingdom of God belongs.  Truly I tell you, whoever does not receive the kingdom of God as a little child will never enter it."

(Mark 10:14-15)
WELCOME TO

THE PARISH UNIT OF

ST. BERNARD’S (Moncton)

                      SAINT VINCENT (Sackville)

               SAINT CLEMENT (Port Elgin)

                     & SAINT BARTHOLOMEW (Melrose)

† MASS SCHEDULE †

St. Bernard’s:  Thurs. @ 9:30 am; Sat. @ 4 pm & Sun. @ 11 am
St. Vincent: Sunday @ 9 am; St. Clement & St. Bartholomew: Sat. @ 7 pm (alternating)

Priest is available for Confessions prior to Saturday Mass upon request.

PASTORAL MINISTRY TEAM:
Priest Moderator: Rev. Allison S. Carroll                   Social Justice:
Claudia McCloskey                  
Liturgy: Rick Shaw, Deb Gillespie                     Adult Faith:
Dr. Andrew Wilson
Catechetics:  Carolyn O’Blenis              

STAFF:
Secretary:    Darlene McGraw, sbhf@rogers.com
Custodian:
Rick Cormier
                
Catechetical Coordinator:  Lorella Dunnett, lorella_st.bernards@hotmail.com

Facilities & Activities Coordinator:  Sam Ermen

OFFICE: 43 Botsford St. Moncton, NB E1C 4W9 Phone 857-0425 Fax 857-9565 

Web Site:  www.stbernardschurch.ca
OFFICE HOURS: Mon. to Fri.. 9:00 AM– 12 PM and 1:00 PM – 4:00 PM 
Mass Intentions for this Week

Thurs.   Oct.  11th @  9:30 AM—late Richard Christie

Phyllis
Sat.        Oct.  13th @  4:00 PM—late Margaret Arseneau

Patrick & Carmelle Mahoney
Sun. 
Oct.  14th @11:00 AM—late Winnifred Donahue

Family
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OFFERINGS from last week—Sept. 29th & 30th 2012 

Envelopes (339) $ 7,241.00 Loose $ 558.13  Karing Kitchen $ 32.53
Religious Education (4) $ 35.00 Capital Expenditure (69) $ 2,350.88

Needs of the Cdn Church (23) $ 404.05 All Souls Day (1) $10.00
Thank you for your generous and continued support! 
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MARK YOUR CALENDARS

· 3rd Tuesday of the Month @ 6:30 pm – Carmelites 

· Thursday –Circle of Friends after 9:30 AM Mass 
· RCIA –Wednesday @ 7 PM.  
· Rosary for the Unborn--Tuesdays @ 7:30 PM

· Baptisms – Next Scheduled Baptisms will be October 28, 2012 @ 2 PM
· Oct. 16h--Tuesday--Next Baptism Preparation Course
· Nov. 07th-Wednesday @ 7 PM--Mass of the Deceased

· Thursday -- Nov. 8th - Flu Shots -- Scheduled after mass 

· Nov. 10th-Saturday -- Holly Tea @ 2 -- 4 PM
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Prayers for our Troops…we pray for all those who serve………….we pray for Cpl. Ben Goodwin, son of Stephen & Ann Goodwin, Pvt. A.J. Poirier, son of John & Jackie Poirier, and Basil Rose, brother-in-law of Lew & Anne Cummings.
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Ecclesiastes3…Under every season there is a time…

A TIME TO HEAL… We remember in our prayers those who are sick... May Cox, David Babineau, Carl Petersen, Tom Melanson, and Aurele Lavigne.
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A TIME TO MOURN……….our sincere sympathies to the families of Diana Hebert, Emilienne "Millie" Charland, Denis Melanson, Elizabeth "Betty" Fillmore, Charles Owens, Raymond Girourard, Dorilla Lavigne, and Lucy Sullivan.
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  Thanksgiving Day -- Monday, October 8th -- Please note that the office will be closed for observance of this holiday.  
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LET’S MAKE OUR CHURCH ENVIRONMENT A SCENT FREE ZONE!!!
From the Offices of Faith Development
To contact us please call 857-9531
Ellen, ext. 227 or ellen.diocesemoncton@nb.aibn.com; 
Deb, ext. 296 or deb.diocesemoncton@gmail.com; 
Trevor, ext. 289 or trevord.diocese@gmail.com 
 

Mass of Thanksgiving: October 11th marks the 50th anniversary of the opening of the Second Vatican Council. Why is Vatican II important? Vatican II recovered the importance of Baptism as an essential sacrament of ministry. Vatican II reminds us that all humankind is called to holiness. Vatican II called for a more participatory liturgy, and stressed the importance of ecumenism. Because of the Second Vatican Council, we have much to celebrate as a Church! As part of the variety of events taking place within our diocese during this Year of Faith, all parishioners are invited to participate in a Mass of Thanksgiving on October 11th, at 6:30pm, at Immaculate Heart of Mary Church in Riverview, one of our post-Vatican II churches within our diocese. This will also be an opportunity to meet our new Archbishop, Valéry Vienneau.  A Meet & Greet in the foyer of the church will follow the celebration. 
Christian Community and Catechesis - Session 2: People of Faith: Witnessing to the Good News of Jesus Christ takes place on Wednesday, October 17th from 6:30 p.m. to 9:00 p.m. at St. Bernard's Church Hall.  These sessions, which total 8 in number, are taking place monthly throughout the year, and are offered to all who are interested in exploring their role in accompanying others on the journey of faith.  Those who do baptismal and marriage preparation, RCIA, youth ministry, parish and family faith formation would find participation in these sessions of particular value - although they began in September it is not too late to join us. Those who complete 7 of the 8 sessions will receive a certificate of participation.  Sessions are facilitated by Mike Jeffries and Ellen Bennett.  Contact Ellen to register.

Theology on Tap - Young people in their 20's and 30's are invited to attend Theology on Tap, a program designed to connect faith and daily life.  The next event will take place on Thursday, October 18th at 7:00 at the Tide and Boar Gastropub (700 Main Street in Moncton).  Guest speaker will be Craig Murphy, chaplain with Corrections Canada, who will speak about "Being the 'u' and 'i' in Community".  Each participant will be responsible for their own food and beverage.  Please register with Trevor.
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St. Bernard's Cy-Hi & CYO Basketball Teams--1957-58-59 Junior Men
2012--55th Year Reunion
St. Bernard's is delighted to welcome all those attending the reunion this weekend !!
Humble yourself before the Lord, and he will lift you up.
James 4:10
 “Heirs of the Word of God…let us quench the thirst of our brothers and sisters.” Today, the Gospel praises marriage, couples and families. Families are more and more committed to live the mission of Christ. The family is a divine concept. She holds a unique place in God's project for the human being. Today, we would like to give special thanks to all the families whom, in order to serve the missionary Church, had to leave their country for a while and become witnesses of the Good News. Through their family life, they bear witness of their faith in Jesus Christ, the Servant by excellence.
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ARCHDIOCESE OF MONCTON LITURGY FORMATION PROGRAM

Last chance to register for the 2nd session of the Liturgy Formation Program being held on Oct. 12/13, at Holy Family Church, Falkland Street, Moncton: Music in Worship with Heather Reid, who is a member of the National Council on Liturgy and the Sacraments.  Registration forms are available in the parishes. Contact info. for  Deb Gillespie or Ellen Bennett is above.  Please note: Registration and payment should be received on the Fri. prior to the course.  
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 St. Bernard's Catholic Women’s League Holly Tea & Sale
The annual St. Bernard's Catholic Women’s League Holly Tea and Sale will be held on Saturday, November 10th from 2 PM to 4 PM in the church basement, 43 Botsford St.  There will be a bake table, craft table, white elephant table and door prizes.  Tickets $10.00/adult and $3.50 children, under 12, and will be available at the door and parish office or by calling Donna Shaw @ 382-0503 or Norma Gibson at 855-8236.   

Parishioners wishing to donate sweets for the tea or baked goods and crafts for the sale can do so, and all donations are gratefully appreciated by our Council.

Your CWL is committed to supporting the Parish Capital Campaign to assist with on-going improvements in our church.  Again this year we will be selling tickets on a beautiful “Holiday Gift Basket” with draw date of Monday, Dec. 3rd during our December meeting.   All proceeds from the ticket sales on the basket will again be donated to the Parish Capital Campaign.  

Cost of the ticket is $1.00 each; 3 for $2.00 or $4.00 for a book of 6.  Tickets can be purchased through CWL members, the parish office or by calling Donna Shaw.  Last year, we raised $2,473.00 through our ticket sales and all proceeds were donated to St. Bernard’s Capital Campaign.
Our Holly Tea has been a long-standing tradition at St. Bernard’s dating back to the early 1950’s and we thank all parishioners for their continued support of all CWL activities and events.  
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YEARLY FLU SHOTS AVAILABLE

Once again this year, the VON are scheduled to come to St. Bernard’s and give flu shots.  They will be here on Nov. 8th, following the 9:30 AM Mass, from 10 AM till 12 noon in the parish hall.  Cost is $ 21.00/person.  Seniors 65 & over are free.  Everyone is welcome to take advantage of this convenient way to protect yourself from the flu.
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Annual Luncheon Bridge Party in support of the Moncton Employment and Training Centre held at the Holy Family Church Hall on Wed., Oct. 17 - noon.   For table reservation phone 382-1152 or 386-6509.
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St. Jude's (Salisbury) --Annual Roast Beef Supper will be held on Sunday, October 21st, from 4-6 PM.  Adults $12 - children 10 & under - $5.  Tickets available at the door only.  Come and enjoy a great meal!!
SIGNING THE WHITE RIBBON
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On the weekend of Oct.13 &14 at the entrances of the church, you have the opportunity to sign your name to a white ribbon. The signed white ribbon represents individuals who want to send a message to government that tougher legislation is needed to address sexual exploitation of individuals, particularly children and women being forced into the sex trade and child pornography. The long white ribbon with signatures will be delivered to our local Member of Parliament with a letter explaining the significance of this action.  This is one small way we can live the Church's teaching on dignity of life.
 

Ham, Scallop Potatoes and Baked Beans Supper St. Clement's Church Basement Hall, Sun., Oct. 21, 4 - 6 PM.  Adults $ 10.00, Children 6-12 -- $ 5.00, pre-school free.  Takeout available.  Everyone welcome.
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Catechism started Sunday, Sep. 30th for those levels that did have catechists/helpers in place.  If your child has not received a call that means that there is no catechists and or helper available to accommodate their grade level.  If your child is already registered in our Catechism Program the registration is carried forward each year.  
Anyone who is new to our parish or has children six years of age can register their child by contacting me at the office 857-0425, please leave me a message and I will get back to you as soon as possible, or feel free to email me at lorella_st.bernards@hotmail.com .

There is still a need for both Catechist and helpers.  If you are interested in helping out, either catechist or helper please contact me. There is screening that needs to be done and this requires time, so to prevent delays I would appreciate hearing from you as soon as possible.  
Please note:  All families that have children attending catechism here at St. Bernard's Parish must be registered with St. Bernard's Parish.  If you are not already registered, you may register one of the following ways: Online @ www.stbernardschurch.ca OR Parish Registration forms are available at the entrances of the church.  Just fill one in and either drop it in the collection or drop it off at the office.
To all parents of grade 4, please note there will be a brief meeting on Oct 14th before class to discuss the presentation of the Bibles.
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Catechism Schedule from September- December 2012
Sep. 23rd:
Morning Gatherings @ 9:45 or 12:00

Sep. 30th:
Morning Gatherings @ 9:45 or 12:00
Oct.  07th
No Catechism this is Thanksgiving Weekend.

Oct. 14th:
Morning Gatherings @ 9:45 or 12:00
Oct. 21st:
Morning Gatherings @ 9:45 or 12:00
Oct. 28th:
Morning Gatherings @ 9:45 or 12:00

Nov. 04th:
Morning Gatherings @ 9:45 or 12:00

Nov. 11th:
No Catechism Remembrance Weekend
Nov. 18th:
Morning Gatherings @ 9:45 or 12:00

Nov. 25th:
Morning Gatherings @ 9:45 or 12:00

Dec. 02nd:
Morning Gatherings @ 9:45 or 12:00
Dec. 09th:
Morning Gatherings @ 9:45 or 12:00

Dec. 16th:
Advent Pageant @ 2:00--refreshments following.

Dec. 23rd and Dec. 30th there is no Catechism Gatherings
Classes will resume on January 6th @ 9:45 A.M. or 12:00 P.M.









